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Minutes from our June Meeting: 
 President  John Morris opened our meeting 

 Welcome to 3 visitors was extended 

 John passed around a gallery opening in 
Siler City featuring past president Joel 
Hunnicutt 

 Young Turners Summer Camp is on go 

 Treasury and Store are solvent with new 
purchases in the near future 

 AAW Symposium is underway 

 Our Thoughts and Prayers are with Waylon 
and family 

 Jeff Clark and Mike Thompson presented 
the Gallery 

 John made a brief Thanks for the Wood 
presentation to Bill Mericka 

 Doc Green, Dean Hutchins and John 
Moehlmann conducted our Raffle 

 

We were honored to have as our guest 
presenter, our very own Jim Barbour. Jim is the 
Department Head of Economics at Elon University. 
He has been turning and an active member of our 
club for many years. Jim has been our program 
chair and most recently our 
representative for the NC 
Symposium. 

 I have never had as 
many questions about our 
guest topic as I have about 
Jims “Profile Turning”. Since I 
did not know for sure, I gave 
my best guess!  

As Jim began his demonstration, he shows us a 
few of his completed pieces. He had a goblet where 
the stem would make shadow puppets that look like 
the opening credits to the Alfred Hitchcock show. 
Some of you are not old enough to remember and  
will have to check that out on YouTube. Anyhow, 
the goblet profile was a negative image of Jim and 
his wife. He also had a turned 8” ring/pie that 
looked like a practice piece for faceplate turning. 
But then he cut a sliver of the pie from the ring and 
it is a duck. The room got bright as all the light 
bulbs went off. It was-Oh yeah; I now know what he 
is going to do.  

Jim brought several pieces he had glued up 
earlier. I guess he knows what it feels like to watch 
glue dry!  

Jim cut a slot in the pie. And slipped his duck 
template in and glues it. Again the light bulbs went 
off everywhere.  

 He showed us how to mount the piece on the 
lathe using his chuck. Then, he demonstrates which 
cuts should be made first. After ½ the profile was 
complete, he reversed the piece to complete the 
cuts. 

Jim made my job real easy for the evening 
because he brought a very detailed handout 
describing his demo. (Jim’s handout can be found 
in the Turning Tips section of our website.) As a 
bonus- the article that intrigued him was attached 
as well.  

Once he 
completed 
turning the pie, 
he pulls out his 
Japanese pull 
saw and cuts a 
wedge from the 
pie. What do 
you know! It 
looks just like a 
duck!! He said it would, but I was not sure that 
everyone believed him. Jim ended the demo with 

July 15, 2012 SUNDAY Picnic – Hagen-Stone Park 

August 14, 2012 Jeff Clark – Basic Bowls 

September 11, 2012 – Hands On & Tool Sale 

October 9, 2012 – John Benton 

November 13 – Frank Penta 

December 10 – Christmas Party (Monday) 
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questions and lots of great answers. Thanks for a 
wonderful demo. 

Respectfully submitted, Lan Brady 

 

Next Meeting – Picnic Sunday July 15th  

Our July picnic will be at Hagan-Stone Park 
(Guilford County) on SUNDAY, July 15. See the 
directions on pages 5 & 6 and the flyer on page 7.  
PLEASE NOTE WE ARE IN SHELTER #5. 

You can still make reservations by letting 
Jim or Rita know by Wednesday the 11th. 

Bob Holtje informs us there will be a drawing 
for various prizes. If anyone has some turning wood 
blanks to contribute to the drawing, please bring 
them. 

AAW Symposium – San Jose, CA: 

Jim and Rita Duxbury represented us at the 
symposium where Jim was 
a demonstrator. Jim 
demonstrated his 
wonderful kaleidoscope. 
(Plans and DVD are 
available commercially and 
on Jim’s website 
www.duxterity.com. The 
following pictures were 
taken by passerby John 
Kelsey, in the instant 
gallery at the AAW 
Symposium in San Jose. 
Most pieces are marked 
"Do not touch" Jim’s were 
to be gently handled and 
people were thrilled to look 
into the kaleidoscopes.  

Jim and Rita will give 
us a recap of the 
symposium at our August 
meeting. We look forward 
to hearing about it. 

 

.  
 
 
 

 
 
 

Turner of the Month: 

 July - Picnic only 

 Aug - Philip Weathersbee 

 Sept - George Sudermann 

 Oct - Matt Larsen 

 Nov - Robert Dehart 

 Dec - Christmas Dinner only 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Our deepest sympathy 
goes out to Wayland 
Loftin in the passing 

of his wife, Betty. 

http://www.duxterity.com/
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Photos of the June Instant Gallery 
When you bring items for the gallery, please log it in so we can properly assign credit .  

All photos are the property of PTWA and the individual woodturner. You can see the larger color versions by going to the Instant Gallery on our 

website http://www.ptwoodturners.org 

 

Dennis Ross – Ambrosia Maple   

 

Jim Yarbrough – 7” Ash   

 

Charles Pitts – Cedar Fishing Lures  

 

Floyd Lucas – Maple Vase    

 

Floyd Lucas – Cherry Vase 

 

Linda Michael – Poplar Flower Garden 

 

Earl Kennedy – Maple, Purpleheart 

 

Earl Kennedy – Poplar Dyed Bowl 

 

Dean Hutchins – Elm Bowl  

 

Philip Weatherbee – Yellowheart, 
Purpleheart, Maple SW Bowl 

 

Jim Terry – 6” Dyed Ash Hollowform   

 

Jim Terry – 3M Ash Bowl   
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George Sudermann – Box Elder, 
Turquoise Bowl   

 

John Morris – Pine, Mahogany Stave 
Bowl 

 

Doc Green – 9” Milk Paint “Stack” 
Bowls 

 

Chuck Waldroup – Natural Edge 
Cherry – Carved Legs 

 

Jim Barbour – Maple Profile Turning 

 

Jim Barbour – Colorwood Profile 
Turning 

 

Scot Conklin – Marine Corp Inlay Pen 

 

Jeff Clark – Walnut Maloof Table 

 

 

MENTORS 
Jim Barbour, Elon (336) 584-4228 

Jim Duxbury, Graham (336) 227-7168 

Jack Johnson, Stokesdale (336) 643-6888 

Bob Moffett, Burlington (336) 229-6141 

John Morris, Siler City (919) 742-5148 

Bob Muir, Greensboro (336) 638-6012 

Earl Kennedy, Trinity (336) 472-6243 

George Sudermann, Winston-Salem (336) 923-2007 

Jim Terry, Winston-Salem (336) 768-0033 

CHAPTER OFFICERS 
President ï John Morris; 807 Cliftwood Drive; Siler City, NC 27344; (919) 742-5148; jgmjr@hotmail.com 
Vice President ï Jeff Clark; 108 Olde Charleston Dr: Elon, NC 27244, (336) 584-8804: dclark7@triad.rr.com   

Secretary ï Lan Brady; 5202 Ashworth Road; Greensboro, NC 27405; (336) 621-6783; lan.brady@conedenim.com  
Treasurer ï Bob Holtje; 943 Ridge Gate Dr.; Lewisville, NC 27023; (336) 945-0503; bob@holtje.com  
Member at Large ï George Sudermann: 3524 Yadkinville Rd.; Winston-Salem, NC 27106; (336) 923-2007; woodspin@earthlink.net  
Member at Large ï John Moehlmann; 223 E. Parkway; High Point, NC 27262; (336) 889-3156; john.moe65@gmail.com  

EX OFFICIO 
AAW, NCWS ï Bob Muir; 4214 Stonehenge Rd.; Greensboro, NC 27406; (336) 638-6012; muir2@triad.rr.com  
Program Chair ï James Duxbury; 3141 Shelly Graham Drive; Graham, NC 27253; (336) 227-7168; cyberdux@bellsouth.net  
Newsletter/Website ï Jim Terry; 111 Anita Dr.; Winston-Salem, NC 27104; (336) 768-0033; jimterry@bellsouth.net  
Librarian ï Rita Duxbury; 3141 Shelly Graham Drive; Graham, NC 27253; (336) 227-7168; cyberdux@bellsouth.net 

 

mailto:jgmjr@hotmail.com
mailto:dclark7@triad.rr.com
mailto:lan.brady@conedenim.com
mailto:bob@holtje.com
mailto:woodspin@earthlink.net
mailto:john.moe65@gmail.com
mailto:muir2@triad.rr.com
mailto:cyberdux@bellsouth.net
mailto:jimterry@bellsouth.net
mailto:cyberdux@bellsouth.net
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MEETING LOCATION:  Leonard Recreation Center (336) 297-4889). 
       6324 Ballinger Road, Greensboro, NC 27410 

FROM WEST OF GREENSBORO 

Take I-40 East to Exit 212 (Bus-40 Greensboro To Bryan Blvd). Exit is from the right lane.  

At the top of the Exit 212 ramp take Exit 24 (To Bryan Blvd. PTI Airport). You will now be headed north on the new highway. 

Exit the new highway onto W. Friendly Ave. and go left (west) on W. Friendly. 

Go about ¼ mile west on W. Friendly to Chimney Rock Rd. and turn right (north at traffic light) on Chimney Rock Rd. 

As Chimney Rock Rd. parallels the new highway, you will come to the intersection of Ballinger Rd. 

Turn right on Ballinger and go under the new highway. Shortly beyond the overpass Leonard Recreation Center will be on your left. 

FROM EAST OF GREENSBORO 

Take Bus-40 through Greensboro 

Take Exit 212 (To Bryan Blvd. PTI Airport).  You will now be headed north on the new highway. 

Exit the new highway onto W. Friendly Ave. and go left (west) on W. Friendly. 

Go about ¼ mile west on W. Friendly to Chimney Rock Rd. and turn right (north at traffic light) on Chimney Rock Rd. 

As Chimney Rock Rd. parallels the new highway, you will come the intersection of Ballinger Rd. 

Turn right on Ballinger and go under the new highway. Shortly beyond the overpass Leonard Recreation Center will be on your left. 

FROM THE NORTH SIDE OF GREENSBORO 

Ballinger turns west from New Garden / Guilford College Rd. just north of Guilford College. The following link to Mapquest  will detail this area.  

Directions from Bus-40 to Guilford College Rd have been removed since the above directions are much faster from Bus-40. 

http://www.mapquest.com/maps?address=6324+Ballinger&zipcode=27410   (Do not follow Old Stage Road from this link. It does not exist) 

 
Driving Directions to 5920 Hagan-Stone Park Road, Pleasant Garden 

See the map on next page for location relative to Greensboro 

 

From the west (Winston-Salem area) (about 38 miles and 45 minutes): 

1. Take favorite route to Greensboro via I-40. 
2. Take EXIT 212A on the left to merge onto I-73S toward I-40E/I-85/Asheboro/Raleigh. 
3. Keep left at the fork, follow signs for I-85N/I-40E/Durham/Raleigh 
4. Keep left at the fork to continue toward I-85N. 
5. Keep left at the fork, follow signs for I-85N/I-40E/Durham/Raleigh and merge onto I-85N. 
6. Stay in lane and take EXIT 126A to merge onto US-421S toward Sanford. 
7. Go 3.8 miles to traffic light and turn right onto Hagan-Stone Park Rd. 
8. Go 2.1 miles and turn right into Hagan-Stone Park 
9. Follow signs to Shelter #5. 
 

From the east (Burlington area) (about 27 miles and 35 minutes): 

1. Take I-40W/I-85S and stay on I-85S (slight left where I-40W/I85bus. goes straight). 
2. Take EXIT 126A for US-421S toward Sanford. 
3. Go 3.8 miles to traffic light and turn right onto Hagan-Stone Park Rd. 
4. Go 2.1 miles and turn right into Hagan-Stone Park 
5. Follow signs to Shelter #5. 

 

From north of Greensboro: 

1. Find the best way to get onto US-421S out of Greensboro toward Sanford. 
2. Follow US-421S about 6.5 miles from I-40/US-29/US-421 intersection to traffic light and turn right 

onto Hagan-Stone Park Rd. 
3. Go 2.1 miles and turn right into Hagan-Stone Park 
4. Follow signs to Shelter #5. 
 

From south of Greensboro: 

It depends on where you start from. 

From Thomasville direction: 

1. Take I-85N (toward Durham, avoid I-85 business through Greensboro) to EXIT 126A to merge 
onto US-421S toward Sanford. 

http://www.mapquest.com/maps?address=6324+Ballinger&zipcode=27410
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2. Go 3.8 miles to traffic light and turn right onto Hagan-Stone Park Rd. 
3. Go 2.1 miles and turn right into Hagan-Stone Park 
4. Follow signs to Shelter #5. 
From Asheboro direction: 

1. Take I-73N/I74W/US220N to Greensboro. 
2. Continue on US-220N. 
3. Take EXIT toward CLIMAX/HIGH POINT right onto NC-62. 
4. Go about 6 miles turn left onto Appomattox Rd. 
5. Go about 3 miles turn right onto Hagan-Stone Park Rd. 
6. Go about 0.7 miles turn left into Hagan-Stone Park  
7. Follow signs to Shelter #5. 
From Siler City direction: 

1. Take US-421N to Hagan-Stone Park Rd, about 20 miles to signal light. 
2. Turn left onto Hagan-Stone Park Rd. 
3. Go 2.1 miles and turn right into Hagan-Stone Park 
4. Follow signs to Shelter #5. 
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Piedmont Woodturners Picnic 

Sunday, July 15th 
 

This is a family event – ALL ARE WELCOME – Spouse, children, grandchildren & 
interested prospective members    

Hagan – Stone Park   -  Shelter #5 

5920 Hagan-Stone Park,   Pleasant Garden, NC 27313 

 

                        
 

  

 Covered shelter has been reserved from 10 AM until 7:00 p.m.   

 Barbeque served about 12:30 p.m. 
                                                        

       Picnic tables and Benches 

       Electrical Outlet                                                                                            

       Small Barbeque Grills 

       Playground for Children near the Shelter 

       Just feet from the Lake 

 

 Rentals: Pool, Row Boats, & Canoes.    Fishing Pier  (No Swimming)  

 Barbeque, Slaw, Beans, Potato Chips, Sweet & Unsweetened Tea, and Water will be provided.   
Members should bring a covered dish to share (salads, side dish or desserts) and other soft 
drinks if you wish.    Bring your own lawn chair. 

 One or more lathes will be available at the Park for your enjoyment and turning skills.    

 A “Show and Tell” table will also be available for Members to display their pieces. 

 Door Prize Drawings at Picnic for Members in attendance. 
 

RSVP: DEADLINE to sign up –Wednesday, July 11th -We need a head count for ordering the 
Barbeque.  

        Contact  Jim Duxbury at:   cyberdux@bellsouth.net   or 440-781-5307 cell for                     
RSVP or  Questions.    

http://www.hardwoodstore.com/directions.html
mailto:cyberdux@bellsouth.net

